

	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Thursday, October 27, 2011
20111027-1

In this Issue:
· Community Workshops for Van Nuys Boulevard Rapidway

· Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice
· Expo Line Train Testing Update
Community Workshops for Van Nuys Boulevard Rapidway

Last night, our agency, in cooperation with the City of Los Angeles, concluded the third and last meeting in the first set of Community Workshops for the Van Nuys Corridor Rapidway Study. Approximately 160 people attended this set of meetings including representatives from the offices of Mayor Villaraigosa, Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky, and Councilmembers Richard Alarcon and Tony Cardenas and Assemblymember Filipe Fuentes. As a first step in the Alternatives Analysis process, the workshops were designed to solicit input on improving transit service along the corridor from those who reside, work, or conduct business in the area. Attendees expressed interest in both rail and bus rapid transit, and had questions about bicycle accommodations and parking impacts. Participants had an opportunity to chart their travel patterns along the corridor and share how a new transit system would be of benefit to them. Comments will be solicited through November 30, 2011 in an effort to narrow the range of alternatives that will be considered in the project’s environmental clearance. It is anticipated that we will have another series of community meetings to update the progress of the Alternatives Analysis.

Metro Orange Line Extension Construction Notice

The Contractor continues to work on the street improvements along the easterly side of Canoga Avenue from Vanowen Street to Prairie Street. As part of this work the Contractor will be installing the duct bank across Vanowen Street just east of Canoga Avenue.

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/111027_Canoga_Vanowen.pdf
Expo Line Train Testing Update
Testing of train control system and gated crossings between Flower Street/23rd Street and Jefferson Boulevard/La Cienega Boulevard will take place on Friday, October 28, 2011 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. There will be no testing on Saturday and Sunday, October 29, 2011 – October 30, 2011. Testing will resume on Monday, October 31, 2011 and will continue through Friday, November 4, 2011 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on these days. Please click here to view the complete notice.

http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/10/102711-Train-Testing-Update-ENG-and-SPAN-Pkg.pdf
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